
Best Angles For Shooting Whales

For those of you who might find yourself motoring in a quiet bay in the company of whales, similar to what
has happened on three of our trips with Cheesemans’ Ecology Safaris,  I’ve compiled a list of the best or worst
angles from the sun to get a particular type of shot.  Remember, photographers, “it’s all about the light” so all
angles are bearings in relation to the sun, not magnetic north.  In this list, an angle of zero means you are
looking directly into the sun, while an angle of 180E means the sun is at your back.  In the following
discussion, we will box the relative compass, starting with zero degrees.

The Worst
In my mind, zero degrees, or looking directly into the sun, is probably your worst angle for a shot.  Your
subject, which is ordinarily shades of black - making it hard to get detail, will be a silhouette with a bright
golden sun reflecting off the ocean.  The good news is that when the whales breathe, their blow will be backlit
by the sun.

Best Blow
The ill effects of the direct sun will diminish fairly rapidly as you point away (in as little as ten degrees), and
the blow will continue to be  prominent for up to around 40 degrees as you move away from the sun, meaning
you can get a nice blow and still get some detail on the whale. 

Polarizing Effects
Due to an oversight by technical support (yes, that’s me), we didn’t have our polarizer filter on this last trip,
but here’s what you should be able to expect: its most dramatic (darkening) effect on the sky will be around
90E from the sun, but should be very high from about 60E to 120E from the sun. The anti-glare effect on the
water occurs at all angles and depending on the water visibility, could give exceptional results.

The Rainbow
The requirements for seeing a rainbow in the blow of your whale are very specific; the blow needs to be 140E
from the sun (±1E).  If your back is to the sun, the whale would be a tad more than halfway from directly to
your side (call this the 9 o’clock position) to dead ahead (which would be 12 o’clock).  OK, call this about the
10:40 and 1:20 positions, if that helps.  These two angles are for the positions of the ends of the giant arc,
most of which will not pass through the blow of the whale and will therefore not be visible. Expect whale
rainbows to be small, tightly localized segments.

Flattest Light
Probably the second worst, but still entirely adequate, would be 180 degrees.  Shadows would be minimized,
giving the subject less definition, but the light is even and details should be visible.  Glare should be
minimized.  Don’t put your camera away, because any interesting whale behavior (breeching, fin slapping,
etc.) would clearly outweigh these minor ‘complaints’.

I only discussed from 0  to 180E because the sun can’t tell left from right.  If you actually brought a compass
on your morning sortie, and say the rising sun would bear about ninety degrees magnetic (this is a reasonable
answer on the Silver Banks north of the Dominican Republic, but in Antarctica it is much more variable and
dependent on season).  If you were looking for blow rainbows, for example, the whale would have to bear 90E
+ 140E = 230E on the compass (which would be slightly to your left as you faced away from the sun) or 90E -
140E (+ 360E) = 310E(which would be on your right).
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